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Date: March 15, 2024
Location: Village Hall

Attendees:

Mr. John Smith (Chairperson)
Mrs. Emily Johnson (Vice-Chairperson)
Mr. Peter Thompson
Mrs. Sarah Brown
Mr. David Wilson
Mrs. Emma Clark
Mr. Michael Davis
Apologies:

None
1. Opening Remarks (Chairperson):
Mr. John Smith, the Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and welcomed all attendees.

2. Approval of Previous Minutes:
The minutes of the previous meeting held on February 20, 2024, were reviewed. Mrs. Sarah Brown proposed their approval, seconded by Mr. David Wilson. The motion was unanimously carried.

3. Matters Arising from Previous Minutes:

It was noted that the repair work on the footbridge over the stream in the village park has been completed satisfactorily. The council expressed their gratitude to the maintenance team for their prompt action.
The issue regarding the overgrown hedge on Main Street has been resolved, and the necessary trimming has been carried out by the concerned residents.
4. Treasurer's Report:
Mr. Peter Thompson presented the financial report for the period ending March 15, 2024. He highlighted that all outstanding bills have been settled, and the current financial status of the council is stable. The report was accepted without any objections.

5. Planning Applications:
There were two planning applications received since the last meeting:

Application ref: 2024/003 - Proposed extension to Oakwood Cottage, Main Street. After careful consideration and review, the council unanimously approved the application.
Application ref: 2024/004 - Construction of a new community center on Greenfield Avenue. The council discussed the proposal in detail, considering its potential impact on traffic flow and the environment. After thorough deliberation, it was decided to defer the decision until further information is obtained regarding traffic management plans and environmental impact assessments.
6. Community Updates:

Mrs. Emma Clark provided an update on the upcoming village fete scheduled for May 5th, 2024. She reported that the planning committee is making good progress, and volunteers are actively participating in organizing various events and stalls. The council extended their support and agreed to assist with any logistical requirements.
Mr. Michael Davis informed the council about the upcoming charity drive for the local food bank. He encouraged all members to spread awareness and donate generously to support the initiative.
7. Any Other Business:

Mrs. Emily Johnson raised concerns about the recent incidents of littering in the village park. The council discussed possible measures to address the issue, including increased signage and awareness campaigns. It was agreed to collaborate with the local schools to educate children about the importance of keeping public spaces clean.
Mr. David Wilson proposed the installation of additional street lighting on Elm Street to improve safety during nighttime. The council agreed to conduct a feasibility study and seek quotations for the project.
8. Date of Next Meeting:
The next meeting was scheduled for April 18, 2024, at 7:00 PM in the Village Hall.

9. Adjournment:
There being no further business, the Chairperson adjourned the meeting at 8:30 PM.

Minutes recorded by:
[Signature]
Mrs. Sarah Brown
[Position]
Parish Clerk
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